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COLLEGE COMMITTEE ON DISABILITY ISSUES

                                                                                                 

COMITÉ COLLÉGIAL EN BESOINS PARTICULIERS

CCDI PROVINCIAL MEETING

February 7, 2008 - 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 pm

Queen’s Park Conference Facilities

900 Bay Street

Erie / Thames/ St. Clair Room

Minutes

1.
Approval of Agenda  


Chris Gunnell Approved 


Heather Storey Seconded

2.
Approval of November 8, 2007, Minutes 

Louise Legault Approved

Lois Wey Seconded

3.  
Ministry Report – Guy Levesque 

Guy Levesque indicated there were two new divisions added, Employment Training Division and Services Delivery Branch.    See Appendix “A”. 
Summer Transition Program – The funds have not been allocated as yet for 2007, and should be distributed by the end of February 2007.  Updated budgets for 2008 - 2009 will be reviewed and allocated mid March 2008.  There was an inquiry as to whether there would be additional funding to run a transition program for students with other disabilities such as Aspergers.  It was advised that once the budgets have been reviewed the Ministry would be in a better position to answer this question.    

There was concern expressed as to why there has not been a PACDI meeting for the last nine months and there have been three initiatives waiting to be discussed, apprenticeship, interpreters, and transitioning into employment.  

It was advised that the PACDI files are with the Policy and Project Coordinator and to contact Eydie Troper.   It was unsure as to whether or not Janet Mason, Assistant Deputy Minister, will still be chairing PACDI meetings.  

Action: Guy Levesque will determine when the next PACDI meeting will be held and who would be chairing that meeting.

There was concern about Ontario Youth Apprenticeship Programs (OYAP) students.   Students with a disability who are still in high school taking university or college courses are being funded through OYAP.  The Colleges and Universities are not receiving any funding from the high schools or the Ministry.  

The new division Employment and Training Division, Catherine Drea, is the contact for the apprenticeship programs and Guy will follow up with Ms. Drea.  

Action: Guy to forward OYAP concern to Catherine Drea, Employment and Training Division.

There was discussion around students diagnosed with Mild Intellectual Disability (MID) and how they were being accepted into colleges regardless of having the proper qualifications.  Many of these students have had modified programs.  It was suggested we make a formal request to Ontario College Application Services (OCAS). 

Interpreter Funds – The deadline to submit report is February 22, 2008, and the Ministry is hoping to have funding allocations decided by March 2008.

4.
Treasurer’s Report – Shanna Lecuyer

See Appendix “B”

5.  
Business Arising:  


a. Focus Group Reports/Updates

MID – Lorene Stanwick 

Mild Intellectual Disability (MID) is increasing and Lorene stressed the need for members to please join this group.  The focus group would like to set up guidelines, similar to the LD guidelines.  

Lorene has completed a survey based on data received from all the colleges.  The result of that survey indicate all colleges are struggling with this issue; all colleges are calling MID a disability; and colleges are providing accommodations.  

It appears from the survey colleges record 26 different names for MID on their database.  The next step is to indicate the number of MID students there are and what accommodations are being given province wide.  

MID is on the rise across the province and the goal is to establish guidelines, and accommodations so that all colleges are being consistent.  It was discussed as to whether we should be tracking the success of students and if so, how should that be done.  Should it be based on the simple fact of tracking the number of students who graduated?  There was question as to what the definition of success to MID students would be.  

APPRENTICESHIP – Louise Legault  

As the Ministry announced Employment and Training Division, Catherine Drea, is the contact for the apprenticeship programs.  Lisa Pegg had advised she would contact her with regards to funding for apprenticeship programs.  

LD – Shanna Lecuyer 

See Appendix “C”

ASPERGERS – Toby Scott Merritt

Toby has volunteered to head up this focus group, and has sent an email to the list serve asking for more volunteers.  There was a small group that met to discuss the complex accommodation needs/trends and increase in number of students with Aspergers.  The documentation is lacking for this group as it seems most colleges receive a letter from the family doctor. It was discussed that fields of student that focus less on social programs seem to be more successful to this group.  Service programs are a problem.  The goal for this focus group is to develop a resource guide and Toby will continue to work with his group on this and report back at the next meeting. 

ADHD (rep to be determined)

At the last two provincial meetings, we have not had a volunteer for this focus group and would ask that any member interested in heading up this group to please contact Trina Washington.

b. Statistical Reporting – Craig Barrett

See Appendix “D”

c. Provincial Meeting – November, 2008 – Out of Toronto Location –(vote required by College Representatives) Trina Washington 

The members were asked if consideration would be given to have our provincial meeting outside of Toronto for the fall followed by a PD session hosted by RARC and NOARC.  The most common issue that arose was costs.  The chair indicated this is not something we would have to commit to every November meeting.  RARC and NOARC would like to hold a workshop at our next provincial meeting and members were asked if there were interested.  The RARC were interested in doing a follow-up session to their goals and objectives to their LOFT project and where we go from here.  It was agreed to revisit this when more information becomes available.  
CCDI executive and CAMH have been forging a relationship over the last year.  CAMH attended the executive meeting February 6, 2008, and would also like to put together a training package for CCDI members at the AGM consisting of half day workshops on Mental Health 101and 201.  
MH101 - This course will be designed as an introduction to mental health and would be very beneficial to new employees, career counselors, adaptive technologists, learning strategies, employment counselors, disability counselors, and all customer service staff. 

MH201 – This training will be designed for professionals who are working directly with students for example disability counselors and counselors who could provide scenarios and/or actual cases to discuss.  Assessment tools and counseling techniques will be highlighted.  There will be opportunities to be exposed to motivational interviewing which has been demonstrated to highly successful, in dealing with students with addictions and mental health issues.  They are hoping to have the group share experiences and problem solve.  Wendy has offered to make arrangements for a psychiatrist to be on hand for questions and answers as well.
d. Joint PD session with IDIA for February, 2009 – Trina Washington
Deferred to next meeting
e. Proposed Opportunity for College Reps to meet with executive at the AGM – Trina Washington

It was discussed as to whether the college representatives would like to join the later part of the executive meeting at the AGM in May, 2008.  Due to weather conditions, not all college representatives were able to attend this meeting.  Trina will forward email regarding this inquiry.  

Action:  Trina to send an invitation to the College Representatives to attend the first portion of the executive meeting at the AGM in May, 2008.
f. PAFC Update and Recommendation – Toni Connolly reported on behalf of Karen Coffey and Susan Alcorn-MacKay in their absence (vote required by College Representatives)


PAFC would like to request that the colleges start collecting statistical information for the number of students requesting transcription services and that this information be included in the annual Ministry Report.  No one was opposed.  The chair will make recommendation to the Ministry.

Action:  Trina to make a formal recommendation to the Ministry Representative to include number of students requiring alternate format on Ministry reporting.   Trina to discuss action item with Dan Peltzer, IDIA ,Chair to encourage IDIA to also track that information.  
g. 2008 AGM Update – Trina Washington (in Susan Alcorn-MacKay’s absence)

Susan Alcorn MacKay will be forwarding a draft registration for those who are anxious to registrar now for the conference.  Deerhurst will register members and take a down payment.  This is a draft registration and pending further funding, costs may be reduced.  A formal proposal has gone to the Ministry requesting funding and we are hoping to hear by March, 2008.  Susan has also sent out the call for proposals to the list serve.  
h. St. Lawrence College Survey – Dwight Druick  

Dwight is doing a survey as to what software everyone is using for client data.  A few colleges are using a software called Clockworks.   Dwight will be forwarding a second survey consisting of a “wish list” and would like all colleges’ input.  

i. OYAP – Toni Connolly

Addressed above under Ministry


j. Policies & Procedures for writing various Licensing Examinations

· Dawson Pratt

It was discussed as to whether it would be useful to put various Licensing Examinations on our website.  There were no volunteers to put this in place.

Action:  Kelley to put Licensing Examinations on agenda for the next executive meeting.    

Next Meeting - AGM  May 12 – 15, 2008, Deerhurst Resort
Summary of Action Items
1. 
Guy Levesque will determine when the next PACDI meeting will be held and who would be chairing that meeting.

2.  
Guy to forward OYAP concern to Catherine Drea, Employment and Training Division.

3.
Trina to send an invitation to the College Representatives to attend the first portion of the executive meeting at the AGM in May, 2008.

4.  
Trina to make a formal recommendation to the Ministry Representative to include number of students requiring alternate format on Ministry reporting.   Trina to discuss action item with Dan Peltzer, IDIA ,Chair to encourage IDIA to also track that information.  

5.  
Kelley to put Licensing Examinations on agenda for the next executive meeting.    
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Appendix “A” – Guy Levesque
TCU’s Update to College System

Updated: February 2008

2007-08 STUDENTS WITH DISABILITY AT COLLEGE LEVEL

New Structure:

Postsecondary Education Division 

Assistant Deputy Minister 

Janet Mason

Postsecondary Accountability Branch 
Director 



Shamira Madhany

Colleges Unit 



Manager 


Joanne Brown 
(Joanne.Brown@ontario.ca)

Colleges Unit 



Senior Policy Advisor 

Catherine Laurier

Colleges Unit 



Program & Policy Analyst  
Guy Levesque 
(guy.Levesque@ontario.ca)

Strategic Policy and Programs Division 
Assistant Deputy Minister 

Marie-Lison Fougère

Policy & Projects Coordination 

Unit Manager 


Anita Bennett (PACDI)

Program Design 



Unit Manager 


Sue Forrester 

Program Design 



Unit Senior Policy Advisor 
Eydie Troper Employment and Training Division 


Assistant Deputy Minister 

Kevin French

Services Delivery Branch 


Director 



Catherine Drea

PROGRAM AND GRANTS UPDATE

• Postsecondary Advisory Committee on Disability Issues (PACDI)
o On going advice to TCU Minister on all issues pertaining to Student with disability

o September 5, 2007 Press Release: “McGuinty Government Helping Students With Disabilities With New Career Initiatives”, Provincial Funding To Help Students’ Transition To The Workplace.

• Accessibility Fund for Students with Disabilities (+ Enhanced Services + Access to Opportunities)

o July 2007: Disbursement of $100,000 base funding to each college

o February 2008: 2007-08 TCU Allocation to each college

o Next step: Looking at new timeline to allocate 2008-09 AFSD

• Canadian Hearing Society

o October 2007: TCU confirmed the proposed budget for 2007-08

o December 2007, Transfer Payment for the first quarterly report

o January 2008, Transfer Payment for the second quarterly report

o Next step: Transfer Payment for the third quarterly report

• Interpreters’ Fund (+ Access to Opportunities)

o March 2007: 2006-07 TCU Allocation to each college, excluding GTA colleges

o December 2007: Memorandum to the system with attachment of the Interpreter Fund Report template to return to TCU on Feb 22, 2008

o Next Step: 2007-08 TCU Allocation to each college excluding GTA colleges

• Support Service for Hearing Impaired (+ Access to Opportunities)
o February, 2007: 2006-07 TCU Allocation to GTA Colleges

o March, 2007: 2006-07 TCU Additional Allocation to GTA Colleges

o February 2008: TCU will have to approve the final report

o Next Step: 2007-08 TCU allocation to GTA Colleges

• Transcription Services for Print Disabled Students (+ Access to Opportunities) (in collaboration with University Unit)

• Summer Transition Program (in collaboration with University Unit)

o February 2007: 2007-08 TCU Allocation to eligible colleges

o October 2007: Eligible colleges submitted a financial statement and descriptive report for 2007-08 TCU Allocation

o January 2008: Interested colleges submitted a descriptive proposal (work plan and budget) for 2008-09

o Next step: Transfer of payment of 2007-08 Allocation TCU with explanation of the confusion.
Appendix  “B” – Treasurer’s Report – Shanna Lecuyer
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Appendix “C” LD SIG Update  - Shanna Lecuyer
LD SIG Group Members:  Pam Morel, Shanna Lecuyer, Suanne Haddad, Diane Berzins, Beryl Buckley-Golder

Activity for 2007-2008:

Resource Guide:

ACCOMMODATIONS, LEARNING STRATEGIES AND ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY

This resource is being designed as a reference (for psychological practitioners, learning strategists, assistive technologists, educators and disability service providers) to help guide the selection of effective accommodations, learning strategies and assistive technology.

Progress:

Teleconference on January 3rd 2008

Individual contributions by SIG members

Structuring Resource Guide

A — Two Main Sections:

1. Suggestions linked to psychological processes (ex. executive functioning, auditory processing, processing speed, visual memory, etc.)

2. Suggestions linked to impact on academic skills (ex. reading, writing, mathematics)

B — Developed chart format and added specific content for each process or skill:

1. Using Processing Strengths

2. Managing Processing Difficulties (Accommodations, Learning Strategies, Assistive Technology)

3. Universal Design for Instruction

C — Developing an introductory section and defining terminology (ongoing) 
D — Developing an annotated Resource list of websites (ongoing)

Next Steps:

A — Post draft Resource Guide to list serve (before the end of February) to ask for contributions from CCDI members.

B — Suggestions complied and edited (Pam Morel)

C — Working group at CCDJ AGM in May to edit final product
Appendix “D” – Statistical Information – Craig Barrett
	COLLEGE: CCDI Data - April 1, 2006 - March 31, 2007
	Acquired Brain Injury
	Attention deficit/hyperactivity disorder
	Chronic illness/ systemic/ medical
	Deaf, deafened, hard of hearing 
	Learning Disability
	Low Vision, blind
	Mobility/functional 
	Psychiatric
	Other
	TOTAL
	Multiple Disabilities

	TOTAL
	  550 
	    1,306 
	 2,781 
	  556 
	 7,081 
	 276 
	 1,106 
	 2,559 
	 1,145 
	 17,360 
	 2,520 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	OCAS full time Head Count for November 2006 - 147, 215 (Does not include Sault College)

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	(OCAS Head Count - Excludes HRDC, other sponsored and international students)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	% Students with Disabilities  - 17,360/147,215  = 11.8%  
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	N.B  Audited head count is lower for 2006 than 2005 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CCDI data reflects continuous learning students and all others who take courses
within our institutions

	 and use our services 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CCDI data collection as defined by the MTCU November 2005 College Sector Stats document.
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